

DROST PARK KHOURY LEAGUE MINUTES
March 1st, 2016

I. John McNamara called the DPKL meeting to order at 6:32 pm on Mar 1st 2016.
 **Meeting now being held @ First Baptist Church Maryville on 1st Tuesday of Month.
 (Aug – April) No monthly meetings in May, June, July or December.

II. **Attendance:**

* Paul Falbe	* PJ Welsh
* Jeff Detton	* Sarah Detton
* Doug Owen	* John McNamara
* Vicki Kremer	* Kristine Scovill
Allen Detton	

*Denotes DPKL Board Member

III. Motion to approve February minutes: Jeff D. Motion, PJ. W. 2nd – Approved by all

IV. **Committee Reports:**

President Report: John McNamara

Will be working fields in a few weeks. Will contact volunteers to come out and work. John also
 Thanked everyone on a great Trivia Night.

Treasurer Report: Rita Rogers

February 2016 (Sent by email)

Balance Forward: \$53,166.42

Total Income: \$73,143.57

Expenditures: \$10,796.49 + Uncleared checks \$2,029.78 (12) Bank Fee \$13.03

Electronic Debits: \$ Unk

Close of month balance: \$115,500.47 Checkbook Balance: \$113,470.69 02/29/16

Utilities Bill \$0.00 \$0.00 & Verizon Wireless \$60.16

Note – Trivia Night Est: Net Profit \$6,291.62

Sponsor Solicitation: Sarah Detton

No Report

Managers Committee: Jeff Detton

All teams have Managers. Manager's meeting will be March 26th. 9am – 10:30am Bsbl & Sfb
 11:00 am – 12:30 pm Tb, Cp Maryville Senior Center. Need to send Manager lists to all that need
 it. Manager's packet, must have parking rules. Sent email to managers who still have low counts
 on registration for their team. Also asked board on when to release the rosters, and the general
 consensus was the earlier the better and when Jeff felt comfortable with sending them.

Picture Day Committee: Kevin Merkel

No Report

Fundraiser Committee: Paul Falbe

TJ's Pizza pick up is this Friday 3/4/16 6pm – 8pm at the Maryville Senior Center. Rita emailed and asked if someone would handle the volunteer vouchers. Paul said he would take care of that. Fundraiser down a few thousand. Est, because of the count of registrations were lower this year.

Uniform Committee: Leslie Crook

Discussion that we will have Sewtime get Youth X-Small uniforms. John will talk to Kathy to get that squared away with them. Kristine Scovill did report that she attempted to communicate with Leslie during registration, but said Leslie was rude to her. Leslie didn't know who Kristine was, but still treated her rudely. It was brought up that Leslie has not attended a board meeting since April 2015. It was suggested that maybe she need to step down from the Uniform Committee. John said he would talk to Leslie about her intentions with this position.

Scheduling Committee: Dana LeVasseur

Paul stated that he has MERBL scheduling his Junior team for 16 games. Just in case the rest of Khoury League doesn't have Juniors. Dana sent email and Sarah read during meeting: It requested that the board approve scheduling the Tb/Cp/Mp teams to start as early as April 23rd. The board discussed, and decided that with the cool weather, practice times for the Older teams, and the Mandatory Picture day, that the earliest they would like to see these teams scheduled is April 30th. Sarah is to respond to the email.

Concession Stand Committee: Rita Rogers

John brought up the need for possible back ups on positions. So that just in case someone couldn't complete their job, someone else could pick up the load. It was also discussed that with all the stress of being a Treasurer and the Concession stand, that maybe Rita might need some relief. So John is going to contact Rita and find out her thoughts and feelings about giving the concession stand to another member to run. There are a few on the board that don't have permanent responsibilities that would accept the position. Jeff also stated that he has some responsibilities that can be shared with others as well.

Umpire Committee: Allen Detton

Currently has about 37 names on the list for umpires. He is planning his orientation meeting on March 26th @ 11:00 am under the Concession Stand. He will give some pop quizzes to see where everyone is at on the rules.

Building and Grounds Committee: John McNamara

No Report

Web Page Committee (PR): Paul Falbe

Late Registration is still running for several divisions. We have seen some slowness and timeouts from Blue Sombrero. But they have been emailing and letting us know they are working on the speed of our site.

Equipment Committee: Doug Owen

John and Doug will be getting together soon to start working on bags. New equipment is in John's garage.

Registration Committee: PJ Welsh

Currently have 694 players registered, 98 Late registered. Over \$2,000.00 on late fees. Also discussed that not having the Uniforms turned on during registration is not the answer. Very time consuming to input all the uniforms to each player. Need to have discussion on set up next year.

Special Events Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Public Relations Committee: Tracy Young-Stacy

No Report

Cardinal Night Committee: Kristy Butcher

No Report

Trivia Night Committee: Sub-Committee of Special events

Great Event – Heard no complaints. Except one volunteer was making it clear that Doug didn't know what he was doing. Plus this volunteer offered a lot of advice to several members during the trivia night. This committee is now disbanded until planning later in 2016 for 2017 Trivia Night. One suggestion, is we reserve and get a date early.

V. **Old Business**

- A.
- B.
- C.
- D.
- E.
- F.
- G.

VI. **New Business**

- A. Trivia Night Wrap UP: See Treasurer report and Trivia Night Committee reports.
- B. Email Addition: Please make sure that everyone has Kristine Scovill's email address added to your distribution lists – Kristinescovill@gmail.com
- C.
- D.
- E.

VII. **Adjournment 7:25 PM**

The next meeting will be Tuesday April 5th, 2016 6:30 pm First Baptist Church Maryville.
Rm# B236 - B238